PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

NOTES ON A MEETING TO DISCUSS CHRISTMAS EVENTS WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY 26TH MARCH 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE 

AT 7.00 PM 
PRESENT:


Chris Kemp (Chairman) Eileen Lintill, Dick Sneller,





Jackie Crew, Anne Simmons, Carole Goldthorp,





Corinne Nash, Gloria and Clive Heywood, Rod and 





Rowena Tyler.

SECRETARY:

Jean Huggett.

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Ken Lintill, Bob Sneller and Fiona Kemp. Jean Huggett reported that Eileen Lintill has joined the group, but Jackie Tudor and Kathryn Mandry have resigned.  Chris Kemp said he had asked Rob Jackson from the National Trust to come, he had hoped to be here but had gone down with flu.  Julie Aguilar has agreed to come back and help with publicity.

2.
SATURDAY 7TH DECEMBER

General:  Chris Kemp said the event is growing and becoming very popular, fresh ideas need to be looked at, but at the same time not destroying what is already there and changing the format.  He would like members to pick up various aspects of what has to be done, and work in pairs or as individuals looking after a specific part of the day.


Setting up in November, advertise in Petworth Pages and the Parish Magazine:  Chris Kemp said as he had mentioned Julie Aguilar will look after the publicity but she may need help.  Jackie Crew offered to do so.   Corinne Nash thought an advertisement should be put in Petworth Pages and the Observer asking for helpers.  Jean Huggett said this is done every year.

Stalls:  Corrine Nash said she is happy to site the stalls again, she will be setting up a new system.  Chris Kemp said his wife had offered to help her. A discussion followed on setting up the stalls in Market Square.  As there had been a few complaints from shops it was questioned if they could be set at an angle.  Chris Kemp said the problem is this takes up extra space, they are best positioned sideways.  Corinne Nash said as it is too narrow gazebos must not be set up in Lombard Street.  Chris Kemp said the PBA has brought 20 stalls, John Riddell is storing them, the Town Council has donated £800 towards the cost and will have free use each year for the Christmas Event in December.  The budget is going to be very tight this year and this will save £300, the only cost will be £150 for erecting them.  The hiring cost was mentioned, £15 for tables and £25 for stalls.  This will be discussed at a later date.

Choirs:   Carole Goldthorp said she will help with the choirs again this year, Chris Kemp said his wife will work with her.  Rother College want to take part to year.  It was agreed that the choirs need to be spread out over the day. Corinne Nash said that some of them are large and the trailer appeared to be very crowded.   It was agreed as it is the only place to stage the choirs, all that could be done is to put additional staging out front.  This will be looked at. 

Budget 2013/2014: Chris Kemp circulated a budget he had produced and went through the various headings.  It was suggested that instead of the children’s magician the cost of using buskers should be looked into, Eileen Lintill to see if a license is needed.  Chris Kemp said the National Trust will contribute to the advertising. Various means of sponsorship were discussed, it was agreed that the following should be approached. Co-op - Rowena Tyler: HSBC - Jackie Crew: Nat West - Corinne Nash.  Eileen Lintill said looking at the budget sheet she questioned why St Mary’s Choir received a donation of £50, now there are other choirs she thought this should not continue.  This was agreed, she will inform Matthew Cooke.  Referring to Spirit FM Chris Kemp said £720 had been spent on advertising with them last year and this needs looking into.  Jean Huggett said that until recently they had always taken part in the proceedings on the day, comparing and broadcasting the event live on air.  It appeared to her last year that Tony Sneller played music all the time and they took no part at all.   A discussion followed on the merit of using Spirit FM in the same format or for a lesser time.  Chris Kemp said he will be looking into this.


Lights:  Rod Tyler said there are two problems with the current lights, firstly, they use an enormous amount of power and, secondly, they are becoming obsolete.  LED lights are expensive, they cost £1.46 per bulb, but they are made of plastic, use less power and will cut the carbon footprint down.  He produced a string of lights which met with everyone’s approval and said sponsorship should be sought.  He suggested that this year helpers are divided into groups of three and given responsibility in advance for putting up lights in a street or streets, rather than just turning up.  The Estate has been asked to provide a larger tree this year outside the main gates of Petworth House, they will be given the lights to put on it. 


Children’s activities:  Mr Harris had not had the equipment to come, but all had gone very well last year.  Peter Burnett had said it was not financially viable unless he came with his burger van, and this time he brought his own generator.  He had obviously done well as he had given a donation of £60.  A discussion followed, during which it was questioned whether there should be two rides in the square as previously or just one as last year.  It was finally decided the square appeared less cluttered with only one ride, there had been no comments passed and plenty of children had used it.


Spirit FM:  Already covered.


Community Association's PA system:   Chris Kemp said although he knew everyone was grateful for all Tony Sneller did, without consulting anyone he had orgainised a raffle last year and this must not happen again.  It also had to be said that the two new speakers did not link together with the old ones and could not be heard at the southern end of the square.  A discussion followed, it was questioned whether Rusty Welsh from Tillington has a better PA system.  Chris Kemp to follow this up with Tony Sneller.


Advertising:  Already covered.


Helpers on the Day:   Chris Kemp said stewarding is still an issue, thought must be given as to how more people can be involved. A discussion followed during which various ideas were put forward.
3.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Switch-On:  Eileen Lintill said that Lord Egremont had been very pleased to be asked to switch on the lights last year with his granddaughter and suggested he be asked again this year.  This was agreed.  Jean Huggett to contact him.


Grant for Power Points:  Chris Kemp said the process had failed last year, but the Town Council has said it would support any future grant request.  


Children’s Grotto:  Some parents with young children had said the grotto started too late.  It was agreed to see if the Scouts would begin at 4.00 pm.

4.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 21st May in the Town Council office at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.35 pm.

